
R.I.Baker Middle School

June 2023 Newsletter
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
We have a busy month wrapping up our final assessments, exams, PAT’s, and projects. We have
field trips scheduled, year end swim days, RIBMS annual Summer Splash, and year end
assemblies and farewells. Please follow our website and Facebook page for detailed
information.

On June 12th we welcome any student and their family who will be new to R.I. Baker next year
to attend our new student orientation and information night. It begins at 6:30pm at the school.
It is a great way to see the school, have some fun, and get some information on the upcoming
school year.

If you are going to be new to R.I. Baker but cannot make this date, please visit our website for a
virtual tour or call the office and book a personal tour. If you have any other questions please
do not hesitate to call me at the school, 403-345-3340.

I wish everyone a strong finish to the school year and an even better summer.

Mr. Preb

STUDENTS LEAVING RIBMS

Parents, it would be very much appreciated if you would inform the office ASAP if your student(s)
in grades 5-7 will not be attending RIBMS in the fall. Thank you!
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RIBMS 2022-23 SCHOOL FEES ARE NOWOVERDUE

Statements and emails have been sent home during the year and any
School, Text Book, Athletic and/or other fees should be cleared up via
SchoolCash Online immediately.

SchoolCash Online Tip: Parents, we know life gets busy and it’s easy to
forget all the things that are “due” throughout the year. You can always check
your “History” to see what you have already done…and can forget about! ;)

Registration for the 2023-24 School Year

Student Demographic Verification Forms for the 2023-2024
school year have been handed out to all RIBMS students
currently in Grades 5, 6 and 7 as we hope to see you all return
next year :)

These same Verification Forms have been delivered to the
Grade 4's at Jennie Emery Elementary and Grade 7’s at
Sunnyside, as we are looking forward to you joining our Baker
Bear Family next year!

These are possibly the most important forms we ask parents to
return on a yearly basis. It is what we use to verify that we have
your child's correct demographic and contact information.
These forms are used to update our records and are also YOUR
legal proof of enrollment if you ever need it for Revenue
Canada., Immigration or any other purpose.

PLEASE take the time to make sure the information is correct,
SIGN and DATE the forms and return them to our office ASAP.

We apologize if you had already completed the online registration link that was sent out for Edsembli.
Unfortunately, there were unforeseen technical difficulties with the program and its data delivery, which
led us to remain using these hard copy/paper Verification Forms for the 2023-2024 school year.

Please advise if you have not seen this Registration package come home and we can re-print one
for you. Thank you for taking the time to keep our records up-to-date!
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RIBMS Dress Code
as per the R.I. Baker Middle School Handbook

The primary objective at RIBMS is the academic success of all students; consequently, the dress policy allows for
the conditions most conducive to learning, that students can work comfortably and without distracting or
disturbing others. The key principles of the policy call for dress to be CLEAN, NEAT and MODEST.

Students dressed inappropriately will be asked by their homeroom teacher to go to their lockers and change
into appropriate clothing. It is understood that students will do this quickly and that the inappropriate clothing
will be covered FOR THE DAY. If no appropriate clothing is available, the students will be directed to the office to
either call home for suitable clothing, or be provided with clean clothing at the office. If a student needs to wait
for a parent to bring appropriate clothing, the student will wear what is provided at the office for the interim, in
order that the student can return to the classroom as soon as possible. The student can then go to the office at
the next break to change into the appropriate clothing supplied by the parent.

Specific items that will not be worn to school include:

- Slippers
- Any revealing tank tops or halter tops
- Transparent or see-through fabrics
- Short tops that expose the midriff at ANY time
- Low cut tops
- Short shorts, skirt, or skorts ( length will be at staffmembers discretion)
- T-shirts that are in poor taste*
- Large winter jackets and coats are not to be worn in the classrooms
- Clothing that is designated underwear should be kept undercover

*the dress code policy specifically prohibits clothing that contains logos or advertisements for drugs, alcohol,
weapons or tobacco; that contains or 11 implies messages with sexual innuendo, or that appears to promote
racism, discrimination, hate or illegal activities.

The dress policy applies to all school activities – dances, field trips, PE classes and extra-curricular sports
practices, etc.
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Year End Report Cards

Report Cards for the 2022-2023 school year will be digital and available for
viewing through Edsby. (Similar to how the PowerSchool Parent Portal
worked last year)

Parents will need to have an active Edsby account in order to see them. If
you HAVE NOT set up your account yet, please do so!🙂 If you need help
getting started, please call the office.

YEAR END ASSEMBLIES

Grade 8 Farewell 8:45 - 9:45: This in-person ceremony will include honors recognition as well as
the merit award. We are very excited to have parents and family of our grade 8 students join us.
The entire school will also be in attendance so it is recommended showing up around 8:30 if you
wish to get a seat.

G
R
A
D
E

Grade 8: 8:45 - 9:45 - All students and staff attend.

Grade 5: 9:50 - 10:35 - Grade 5 staff and
students

Grade 7: 10:45 - 11:45- Grade 7 staff and
students

Grade 6: 12:00 - 1:00- Grade 6 staff and
students

From all of us at RIBMS!
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Thank You Coaldale United Church!
The Coaldale United Church Thrift Shop recently made a very generous donation to the RI Baker Breakfast &
Snack Program. We are so grateful for their support in helping maintain the health and nutrition of our Baker Bears!

ATHLETICS

TRACK & FIELD

Thank you to all parents and staff who helped out with this year’s Track and Field meet on May 4th! Students
showed off all their hard work during our Track and Field unit in Phys Ed and competed for the opportunity to
represent RI Baker at the COLJHAA Track Meet on May 17th, and the LSAA Track Meet on May 24th. Athletes who
finished 1st or 2nd at COLJHAA then will continue onto Zones on May 30th.

RI Baker Track and Field Meet Aggregate winners:

Grade 5 Boys - Jackson Batkin

Grade 5 Girls - Jordyn Borland

Peewee Boys - Jace Robinson & Josh McKee

Peewee Girls - Rylie Townshend

Bantam Boys - Fynn Habraken

Bantam Girls - Marie Herbst

Midget Boys - Devrey Wannop

Midget Girls - Rylee Lanz

RECORD BREAKERS!!!
Grade 5 Girls 1500m - Jordyn Borland - 6:34

Grade 5 Boys 400m - Jackson Batkin - 1:18.85

Grade 6 Boys Triple Jump - Jace Robinson - 8.80m
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COLJHAA Top Finishers - May 17th Meet : Congratulations to all
athletes who competed and earned points to help RI Baker win the overall
banner in Bantam categories, as well as the following medallists and record
breakers!
Marie Herbst- RECORD BREAKER!! - Bantam Girls - Shot Put - 8.57metres

Aggregate Medal Winners: Mason Santangelo, Devrey Wannop, Cora Mrak,

Nicole Dobrocane, Fynn Habraken, Sam Klassen

Bantam Team - Banner Winners

LSAA Top Finishers - May 24th Meet:

Marie Herbst - RECORD BREAKER (...again!) - Bantam Girls - Shot Put - 8.77m

Jace Robinson - RECORD BREAKER (...again!) - Peewee Boys - Triple Jump - 9.15m

Aggregate Medal Winner: Devrey Wannop (2nd)

Top 10 Overall Finishers: Sam Klassen (6th), Mason Santangelo (10th), Nicole Dobrocane (6th), Cora Mrak (10th)

First place event finishers: Nicole Dobrocane (Shot Put), Sam Klassen (High Jump), Devrey Wannop (200m,

400m), Mason Santangelo (Discus).

Congratulations athletes!!
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ATHLETIC AWARDS
Mark your calendars for Thursday, June 8th at 1:00pm!Wewill be celebrating our student-athletes
and their achievements in a whole-school assembly. Families of award winners will be contacted prior to the
awards day so you canmake arrangements to attend if desired.

Volleyball Coaches Needed
We are potentially looking for volleyball coaches for some of our teams next school year.
We are looking for head coaches and assistant coaches. Experience playing and
coaching volleyball is an asset, but not required. We are hoping to find enough volunteers
to have 2 coaches per team, and we do have some staff members lined up as head
coaches.

If you are interested in coaching please contact either Mrs. Goertzen or Mrs. Kabi.
carrie.goertzen@pallisersd.ab.ca adrienne.kabi@pallisersd.ab.ca
Let us know what team you are interested in coaching and your experience with volleyball and we will
keep in touch with what spots we are looking to fill.

Thanks so much in advance.

The Spartans Football Program represents the Town of Coaldale
in the Southern Alberta Minor Football Association. Our players
range from 8-14 and compete at Atom, Peewee and Bantam
levels. The Spartans football program provides a positive outlet
for the energetic youth in our community. Under the direction of
Football Alberta, all coaches are required to have a valid Criminal
Record Check and to have completed the Safe Contact Course.

Atom (8-10) is where players begin to learn the game of football.
Player safety is of the utmost importance and this element, along
with understanding the rules and fundamentals of the game. Our
coaches focus on teaching blocking, safe tackling, passing
catching and running.

Peewee (11-12) is full contact football. Modified rules are
introduced to maximize player safety while still focusing on
developing skills to take to the next level.

Bantam (13 -14) is for players who are not yet registered in high
school, but not yet in Grade 10. Bantam is the last level in minor
football before sending players to High School Football.

Team Fees is $85 and are due at the first regular season practice
that begins at the end of August. This fee is separate from the
registration fee paid to the Lethbridge Minor Football Association.
Each player must provide their own football cleats, mouth guard
and water bottle.
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News from the Learning Commons

As we near the end of the school year I want to bring to your attention that the
library will be closed to all students as of June 16th, and all loaned materials are
expected to be returned by this date. Students have been reminded on a regular
basis of items that they need to return and it is their responsibility to return these
items in the condition in which they received them. Any items, including
textbooks, that are lost or severely damaged must be paid for. Emails will be
sent home as a reminder for assistance in locating and returning the items to the
school. Thank you in advance for your assistance in getting all items returned.

It has been a fantastic second year for me as the Learning Commons Facilitator.
I hope the students have enjoyed the topics/videos that were discussed and the novels that were read. It has been
a pleasure getting to know your child/children.

Want to keep your child/children reading throughout the summer? The Coaldale Public Library offers various
reading programs, and opportunities for older students to volunteer. I would highly recommend these programs.
My own children enjoyed participating in them. Have a fabulous summer, and happy reading.

Mrs. Pilling

Student Leadership Committee Events
Grade 8 “Formal Farewell Dance” - Friday June 16 from 3-4:30pm

Grade 5, 6 & 7 “Summer Dance” - Friday June 23 from 3-4:30pm
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NOTES FROM THE BAND ROOM

Final Concert goes on Wednesday, June 14, 2023 at R.I. Baker in the gymnasium at
7:00pm.

Grade 5 students that are choosing to take band in the fall will be receiving an
information package regarding important fall dates and rental information. Mr.
Conrad will also be sending this information out by email as well.

Not Yet… but the Canteen is closing soon!

The last week the canteen is open is June 12-15.

RIBMS Yearbook Orders are now closed - So When will I get my Yearbook?
The 2022 - 2023 yearbooks will be delivered to RIBMS in September of 2023, as they are
printed over the summer months, in order to include pictures from all the year-end activities.
Current grade 8 students who move on to KAHS will have their yearbooks sent over there for
distribution. Any Grade 8 students who are moving to a different school for Grade 9 will have
their yearbook kept at Baker and will be called when it’s available for pickup.

GRADE 5 POD

We are looking forward to a fun filled June!

Wednesday June 14thwe will be heading to Park Lake for a Wetlands
lesson with Parks Alberta.

Tuesday, June 20th we will be taking a curriculum based field trip to
Writing on Stone.

Friday, June 23rd, is Summer Splash, a school-wide fun day!
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Monday, June 26th, grade 5, 6 and 7 students will travel to Raymond Pool.

Tuesday, June 27will be Farewell assemblies.

Language Arts: The year has flown by! We are finishing up our novel Restart and will move on to paragraphing
to finish off our year.

Social: As we approach the end of the year, we are entering our final unit in Social Studies! Here, we will
compare and contrast the Cordillera and Interior Plains regions. Students will use a variety of resources to
compile and present the information needed to compare the two regions.

Science:We are continuing to learn about chemistry, properties of matter, reactions andmixtures. We will
complete some fun, hands-on experiments throughout this unit!

Math: Hard to believe we are coming to the end of the year. We will wrap
up Math this year with Addition and Subtraction of Decimals, probability
and geometry.

GRADE 6 POD

We have some fun events and important dates for the month of June in grade 6!

Monday, June 5thwill be our grade 6 field trip to Waterton Park. We will be hiking Bear’s Hump as
well as walking around the townsite so please ensure your child has proper footwear, a hat, sunscreen,
a bagged lunch, and a water bottle. More detailed information will be sent home closer to this date.

Friday, June 23rd: school wide fun day - summer splash (grade 6s will join after PAT).

Monday, June 26th: grade 5, 6 and 7 students will travel to Raymond Pool (grade 6s will go after PAT)

Tuesday, June 27th: will be Farewell assemblies. The grade 6 assembly will be at 12:00pm - 1:00pm.
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Grade 6 PAT Dates:

June 19, 2023 - Science

June 20, 2023 - Language Arts Part B: Reading Comprehension (Multiple Choice)

June 21 - No PATs (Indigenous Peoples Day; students attend school)

June 22, 2023 - Math; Part A (15 numerical response questions)

June 23, 2023 - Math; Part B (Multiple Choice)

June 26, 2023 - Social

*All PATs will begin in themorning with instructions starting at 8:45am sharp. Remember to get a good
night’s sleep, have a healthy breakfast, arrive on time, have at least 2 sharpened HB pencils, erasers and a
highlighter. Also be sure to bring a free reading book in case you finish early!

Language Arts: I can’t believe it is already JUNE! What a year! To finish off the year in Language Arts, we will be
focusing on poetry. We will look at elements of poetry, we will learn about different devices to help us analyze
poetry, and we will also work on writing a little of our own poetry! We will also be doing some terminology
review before the PAT and some practice reading comprehension.

Social: In Social Studies, we are wrapping up our unit on the Iroquois Confederacy. In this unit, we looked at
how their “government” functioned, and what the culture was like amongst the Six Nations and the clans.
Moving forward, we will take a quick look at Chapter 7, Making a Just and Fair Canada, before some final prep for
the PAT.

Science: As we wrapped up our final Unit; Trees & Forests, at the end of May, we will use the month of June to
cumulatively review all units from this year. These units are: Evidence & Investigation, Sky Science (Space), Air
& Aerodynamics, Flight and Trees & Forests. Students will have access to all units in Google Classroom and it is
expected some review is done at home for these finals, especially if students have been absent. A PAT review
page will also be provided to students with key points from each unit, however more in depth review from
Google Classroomwill be beneficial as well.

Science PAT is Monday, June 19th.

Math: Wewrapped up Unit #7: Transformations, in late May, and as June begins, we will do our final major unit
on Statistics & Probability, as well as beginning review of all units learned this year; especially multi digit
operations (addition, subtraction, multiplication and division; these are used across all of our other units so it is
especially important to be comfortable with these skills).

Math PAT is Thursday, June 22nd (Part A), and Friday, June 23rd (Part B)
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GRADE 7 POD
We have some fun events and important dates for the month of June in grade 7!

Wednesday, June 7 - Frank Slide Interpretive Centre Field Trip - students need to bring a
bagged lunch, sunscreen & water bottle for this trip!

Wednesday, June 21 - Grade 7 activities for Indigenous Peoples Day

Friday, June 23 - Summer Splash, a school-wide fun day!

Monday, June 26 - grade 5, 6 and 7 students will travel to Raymond Pool.

Tuesday, June 27 - Farewell assemblies. The grade 7 assembly will be at 10:45 am.

Grade 7 FINAL EXAM Schedule:
*See specific subjects below for information/teachers will send out details closer to assessments

Friday, June 16 - Language Arts
Monday, June 19 - Math

Tuesday, June 20 - Science
Thursday, June 22 - Social Studies

Language Arts:Wewill be wrapping up our research and novel study unit with the mentor text A Long Walk To
Water by Linda Sue Park. Students will have the opportunity to present their research skills and knowledge in a
final project before we begin reviewing for their final exam. The final examwill cover our unit on poetry, the unit
on research and the mentor text and will include reading comprehension.

Social:Wewill be finishing looking at the final provinces and territories that joined Canada, how Canada
helped to bring more people over to help develop the land, and howmore recent events that have occurred in
Canada have continued to shape its identity. The final exam for Social Studies will take place on Thursday, June
22nd and it will cover everything we have covered throughout the year. Students will receive a study guide that
is more focused on what they need to know from each chapter.

Science: Students will finish working through the final science 7 unit, Structures and Forces. They will explore
the importance of structural stability, margin of safety, modes of failure, joints andmaterial strengths. Then
students will review for the final examwhich will be on Tuesday, June 20. The final will only cover our last three
units: Planet Earth, Heat and Temperature, as well as Structures and Forces.

Math: After completing our Data Analysis unit, we will be moving onto our final unit of the year about
Geometry. A few of the concepts we will be exploring are: perpendicular and parallel line segments, angle
bisectors, plotting points using ordered pairs, as well as translations, rotations and reflections of points on a
Cartesian plane. The final exam for Math 7 will happen onMonday, June 19, and it will cover all of our units
completed since our first midterm exam in February.
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GRADE 8 POD

Humanities (LA/Social)
Rising Sun, Bending Reed, our two-month-long competitive Project-Based game, is coming to its
conclusion this month. Students have had the experience of the Japanese people during the stressful
journey of their country. They will have a chance to showcase what they have learned as individuals, and
will be completing their final summative pieces. Mr. Willems and Mr. Smith are very happy with the results
we have seen; thank you grade 8’s for such great participation! The Language Arts final examwill be on
June 16th and the Social final will be on June 22nd.

Science
In June students will finish their Light and Optical systems unit and spend some time preparing for the
final exam. Our understanding of the world is based largely on what we see- both directly, and aided by
optical devices that improve and extend our vision. Such tools as the microscope and telescope have
helped extend knowledge in a variety of science fields, from the study of cells and starts to studies of
the nature of light itself. In learning about light, students investigate its interactions with different
materials and interpret its behavior using a geometric ray model. Students then use their
understanding of light to interpret a variety of light-based technologies and contemplate new
technologies wemay use in the future.

We are scheduled to write our Science final on Tuesday, June 20th.

Math
To begin, June will have us concluding Chapter 7: Data Analysis & Probability. Then, we will wrap up
the year by working on our final chapter - Chapter 8: Geometry. This is a project-based chapter and we
will focus on tessellations. The FINAL EXAMwill take place on Monday, June 19. We will take
time in class to review for this cumulative exam. However, it is highly recommended that
students use the additional resources provided to them to prepare from home as well!
Communication will be sent home regarding additional resources and exam specifics!

Grade 8 FINAL EXAM Schedule:
*See specific subjects below for information/teachers will send out details closer to assessments

Friday, June 16 - Language Arts
Monday, June 19 - Math

Tuesday, June 20 - Science
Thursday, June 22 - Social Studies
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June 2023
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

1 2 NO SCHOOL
PD Day

5 Gr. 6 Field Trip
Waterton

6 7 Gr. 7 Field Trip
Frank Slide

8 Athletic Awards
1pm

9

12
New Student
Orientation
6:30pm

13 14 Year End
Band Concert 7pm

Gr. 5 Field Trip
Wetlands

15
Canteen LAST DAY

16 Gr. 7 & 8 LA
Finals

Grade 8 Formal
Farewell Dance
3-4:30pm

19 Science PAT

Gr. 7 & 8 Math Finals
(afternoon)

20 LA PAT pt. B

Gr. 7 & 8 Science
Finals (afternoon)

Gr. 5 Field Trip
Writing On Stone

21
National
Indigenous
Peoples Day

22Math PAT pt. A

Gr. 7 & 8 Social
Finals (afternoon)

23Math PAT pt. B

Summer Splash

Summer Dance
Grades 5, 6, 7
3-4:30pm

26
Social Studies PAT

Gr 8 Calaway Trip

Raymond Pool Trip
Gr.5, 6, 7

27
Last Day of School

28
Division Wide
PD Day

**First Day of
School for the
2023-2024
year is:

Tuesday
September 5, 2023
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